Eightmile River Wild & Scenic Coordinating Committee
Meeting Minutes                                                                                                                    Monday, July 25, 5-7pm                                                                                                            East Haddam Meeting Hall
· Call to Order: Meeting called to order by Anthony Irving at 5:02pm. Members present: Anthony Irving, Mary Augustiny, Paul Armond, Jamie Fosburgh, Eric Belt, Rob Smith, Parker Lord, Linda Bireley, Rich Chyinski, Sue Merrow, Kim Bradley-Barber and Andy George and Program Director, Pat Young.
· Acceptance of May 23, 2016 Meeting Minutes: Motion by Rob S., seconded by Sue M. to approve May 23, 2016 meeting minutes with one correction. Unanimous
· Meeting start time was 5:06pm, not 7:06 pm.
· National Park Service (NPS) Updates: Jamie F. reported that due to retirements there would be some shifting in NPS staffing and it is anticipated that Liz Lacey would be the Eightmile liaison. He also noted that there are three new Wild & Scenic Rivers in the “study process”. He mentioned that there was an increase in funding earmarked for the Eightmile River in the president’s budget this year, but it is unknown whether it will be ultimately approved.
· The Nature Conservancy (TNC) Updates/CT DEEP Updates:
· Burnham Brook Preserve: Pat Y., Sue M. and Tony I. reported on a meeting with TNC staff and the Community Foundation regarding Burnham Brook Preserve and possible future use and/or partnerships with programming. TNC will be reviewing possible future activities at the site to see how they align with their goals.
· CT DEEP: Pat Y. noted that due to budget constraints, travel for DEEP employees may be constricted. She also reported that comments had been submitted to DEEP regarding the proposed approach to prioritizing watersheds for protection and impairments. She has requested the raw data that contributed to the ratings be forwarded to the Committee.
· Subcommittee Discussion/Updates
· Outreach and Education: Sue M. and Pat Y. reported on the Goodwin Trail Ribbon-Cutting Event in June and the July family programs at Devil’s Hopyard State Park. The first was “birds of prey”, the second was “alien invaders” (with a special presentation by a HS student on insects) and last upcoming program will be “amphibians”.  
· RiverFest Updates: Sue M. reminded the committee of RiverFest 2016 date, October 15, 2016. Planning is underway.
· Protection and Management: Rob S. updated the Committee on the Goodwin Trail.  He has had discussions with two private property owners about extending the trail through their property to head north.  The Town of Colchester is working on a design between RT 16 and RT 149. He and Pat Y. have met with DEEP staff regarding possible connections through Day Pond State Park and Salmon River State Forest and they will also be meeting with CT Forest and Parks.
· Science and Monitoring: Pat Y. indicated that she had gone out with DEEP fisheries staff to download water temperature data above and below former Ed Bills Dam site. She also mentioned that she was trying to coordinate with USGS to conduct more in-depth thermal mapping of cold water to local segments of the Eightmile River.  Summer water quality monitoring is underway and will extend until the end of August. 
· Project Review: Anthony I. gave an update on a property in Lyme with a long wetlands crossing that will be reviewed by Army Corps of Engineers.  Jamie F. will be participating on a field review as part of NPS’ role in federal permitting. Paul A. also reported on a proposal on Hamburg Cove for a new structure. There is a significant slope and floodplains are also present.  Further review will follow.
· Executive Committee/Finance: Pat Y. submitted an expense report and updated budget.
· Old/New Business
· Diatom Research Request for fund consideration:  The Committee reviewed Diba Khan-Bureau’s request for funding to continue her research on establishing a methodology to use diatoms as an indicator for water quality.  She has been working on Eightmile Tributaries. Based on current budget, the committee approved a $500 research award.
· Important Bird Area Meeting:  Pat Y. reminded the Committee of the upcoming Important Bird Area presentation by Audubon Connecticut, scheduled August 15, 2016 at Lyme Town Hall.
· Colchester: Andy G. (Colchester Land Trust) gave an update on a parcel of land the Colchester Land Trust would like to acquire.  It is located partially within the headwaters of the Eightmile River Watershed, with the remainder of land in the Salmon River Watershed.  It is 115 acres.  The Land Trust applied for, but unfortunately did not receive a Community Forest Grant and they are therefore looking to raise funds locally. They have made contact with Lake Hayward Property Owners Association and would appreciate any further support from other local Land Trusts.  There will be a walk on the property on July 31st for anyone that is interested.
· Adjournment: Motion made by Anthony I., seconded by Rob S. to adjourn meeting at 7:08pm. Unanimous
Next Meeting: September 26 ,  2016 (Salem Town Hall)
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